
 
   

 

  

 
  

 
  

  
  

  
    

 
  

    
 

  
   

 

  
   

    

   
   

    
  

  
  

    
  

   
  

   

 
 

  
  

 
 
 
 

 

  

   

 
     

4\1~ --NSW 
GOVERNMENT 

Transport for NSW 

Completion of Henry Lawson Drive 
Upgrade, Georges Hall 

Community Update | Completion of works | May 2023 

Transport for NSW acknowledges the Dharawal people as the Traditional Custodians of the lands 
on which we work and pay respects to Elders past and present. 

Transport for NSW has completed 
upgrades to Henry Lawson Drive (HLD) 
between Beale Street and just south of 
Rabaul Road in Georges Hall, 
improving safety, congestion and 
travel time for all users. 
The final stage of the upgrade is now complete, 
providing an additional southbound lane and a 
new pedestrian footpath along Henry Lawson 
Drive. 

This road upgrade was successfully completed as 
part of the Urban Road Congestion Program to 
ease congestion, reduce traffic delays, and 
improve safety and travel times for drivers in 
Georges Hall and the greater Canterbury 
Bankstown area. 

What did we do? 
• An additional southbound lane between Beale 

Street to south of Rabaul Road 

• A new pedestrian footpath on the eastern side 
between Rabaul Road and Haig Avenue 

• Banning the right turn from HLD onto Rabaul 
Road. 

Community benefits 
Community benefits include: 

• Reduced northbound queuing on Henry 
Lawson Drive at Rabaul Road 

• Improved traffic flow in both directions 
along this section of Henry Lawson Drive 

• Improved road safety for all users. 

Transport for NSW would like to thank the 
community for their continued support, patience, 
and cooperation while we completed this 
important project over the last two years. 
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